VILLAGE OF OCONOMOWOC LAKE

OCONOMOWOC LAKE VILLAGE BOARD PUBLIC HEARING MINUTES OF MONDAY, November 19, 2007. Unofficial until approved by the Village Board. Approved as written ($\sqrt{}$) or with corrections () on 2/17/2007.

Public Hearing

A public hearing was held before the regular monthly meeting of the Village Board of the Village of Oconomowoc Lake at 7:00 PM, Monday, November 19, 2007, at the Village Hall, 35328 W. Pabst Road, Oconomowoc. Legal requirements for notification of the news media were met. Roll was taken with the following in attendance:

Mr. Kneiser/President – present

Messrs. Bickler, Birbaum, Fischer, Schinzer, and Shult/Trustees - present

Mr. Owens/Trustees - absent

Mr. Wiemer/Police Chief and Administrator – present

Mr. Macy/Attorney – present

Ms. Schlieve/Clerk-Treasurer – present

Attendance

Pat McAdams (McAdams Realty Oconomowoc), Dan Farrell (Roundy's Inc.), Heather Turner Loth (MSI General), Walter Garlock (Silver Lake Auto Center), and Ed Johnson

Review of the proposed 2008 Village budget.

Mr. Fischer reviewed the proposed budget, noting increases in the areas of police wages, health insurance, and new police software. The proposed Village tax rate is \$3.88 per \$1,000 of assessed value, with a recommended Village tax levy of \$1,092,849.

There were no comments or questions from the public present.

Motion (Bickler/Birbaum) to close the public hearing, at 7:10 p.m., Carried Unanimously.

Respectfully submitted by: Cindy J. Schlieve, Clerk-Treasurer

